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Memorial Service Scheduled for Storekeeper Larry Magee
(Jan. 31, 2006) A memorial service has been
scheduled for Larry Magee, a storekeeper at the
Metro Green Line, who died suddenly, Jan. 27.

The memorial service will be held at 11 a.m.,
Monday, Feb. 6, at Hollypark United Methodist
Church, 13000 Van Ness Ave., Gardena, 310-516-
6457. A repast at the church’s Fellowship Hall will
follow the service.

Viewings are scheduled at the House of Winston
Mortuary on Saturday, Feb. 4, from 4 until 8 p.m., and on Sunday,
Feb. 5, from 3 until 7 p.m. The mortuary is located at 9501 South
Vermont in Los Angeles, 323-757-2271. Interment at Forest Lawn
Memorial Park, 21300 Via Verde Dr., Covina Hills, will follow the
service.

Magee, 50, was getting ready for work in his Inglewood home, last
Friday morning, when he began to experience breathing difficulties.
Paramedics rushed him to Centinela Hospital Medical Center in
Inglewood where he died. The exact cause of death has not been
determined.

“Larry was a very nice man, a good husband and father,” said Olivia
Nelson, Division Chair of TCU Local 1315. “He had very strong opinions
and was bold enough to speak on issues he had a passion for. But he
was humble enough that if he was wrong he would admit that. His
coworkers are very affected by his death. It’s a great loss to them.”

A native of Tylertown, Miss., Magee joined Metro in January 1987. He
is survived by his wife, Debbie, and adult children Lawrence and
Dominique, a student at San Diego State University.

Linda Perryman of Metro’s Labor Compliance Dept. lives next door and
was with Debbie Magee when her husband was transported to the
hospital. “Larry was always willing to help neighbors and his co-
workers. He always talked about the job and was a committed
employee. He enjoyed what he did.”
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